TOPO special meeting for interested groups (potential tenants or hirers)
Mon 20th January, 7.00 - 8.00pm, Kingston Environment Centre
NOTES
Present: Jean Vidler (TOPO SG), Marilyn Mason (TOPO SG), Peter Mason (TOPO SG), Matt Joblin (Community Film Unit), Sam Hermitage (Green Radio) for part of the meeting
1. Introductions
1.1  MJ outlined his social enterprise and its requirements - essentially office space for 4 people and equipment (CFU has its own secure storage), not necessarily quiet, and ideally as part of a community hub with other enterprises for networking and mutual support etc; e g, CFU could offer training opps, make films for voluntary groups... Would like to be in a town centre, nearer London than his current premises.  
1.2  MM described what SG had done so far, the building that was currently to let / under offer, and showed floor plan (see notes of previous meetings on the Sorting Office).
2. Updates
2.1  JV described her recent email and phone contact with Joe Berry of Hurrican Harry's, who intended to submit a proposal for a change of use for the Sorting Office to allow a play area + cafe + community use, as he might not need all the space or to use the space in evenings. His proposals were compatible with some TOPO plans, e g a creche and a cafe had been elements in the TOPO vision, and evening meetings and events - but not all of them, e g daytime rehearsals.   
2.2  He also sought support from TOPO. SH thought that the TOPO project could only work with access to both the SO and the main PO buildings, and it was agreed that this would be the ideal but, in the absence of TOPO capacity to lease the building, a tenant willing to work with community groups would be a good second-best and could be compatible with the longer-term TOPO vision of using this space + the main PO for a range of enterprises and activities. JV would find out more and draft a letter of support, and also gave contact details to MJ so that he could discuss his requirements with Joe Berry.
3. Conclusions
3.1  Attendance at recent meetings had confirmed that the TOPO consortium consisted mainly of a shifting group of supporters, occasional users/hirers and possible sub-tenants, but did not currently have member(s) able to take on a lease or manage a venue, so that the best we could hope for in the short term was a good neighbour, someone we could work with. 
3.2  TOPO has a useful network of potential users to pass on to a main tenant / venue manager. 

3.3  We could assume that even if current supporters found alternative premises or disappeared altogether, similar groups would exist in the future, however long it took to realise the project.

3.4  There could be other potential leaseholders that TOPO could work with, e g YMCA, and MJ would mention the opening to Surrey Youth Focus (of which he was a trustee).

3.4  We could also imagine SO leaseholders that would be completely incompatible with TOPO's ethos and aims, in which case we'd have to consider how viable the main PO on its own would be for TOPO purposes.

4. AOB: JV reminded us that Climate Week was coming (March 3 - 9) and SH and JV asked for participation in Green Radio which would be seeking a licence for that week. MM would pass on the request to KEG and TTK, and also ask about Paint the Town Green. 

5. What next? - for discussion at next TOPO SG meeting on 3 Feb. 

